
A message from the Principal 

April 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we approach the end of another busy term, I want to take a 

moment to celebrate the fantastic achievements of our students. 

Their hard work and dedication continue to impress us, and this 

term has been no exception. A particular highlight has been our 

incredible production of Sister Act, which showcased the out-

standing talent and enthusiasm of our students—

congratulations to everyone involved! 

In addition, our art students continue to produce amazing work, 

demonstrating creativity and skill in their lessons. Our Under-16 basketball team al-

so reached new heights, progressing further in their competition than any previous 

team—a fantastic achievement! Our creative writing club enjoyed success, along 

with our students who participated in Science Week and Engineering workshops. 

Looking ahead to Term 5, we want to inform you of some important updates regard-

ing behaviour and expectations. We are making some changes to how we address 

poor behaviour and disruption in lessons to ensure that all students can learn in a 

positive and focused environment. Attendance and punctuality remain a priority, 

and after Easter, there will be after-school detentions for lateness to school and les-

sons. 

We have also made a slight adjustment to our uniform policy: blazers will now be an 

optional item. However, if students choose to wear a jumper, it must be the BBA-

logo’d V-neck jumper. Students must wear either a blazer or a jumper and are wel-

come to wear both. 

Finally, we have noticed an increase in mobile phone use within the Academy. We 

kindly ask for your support in ensuring that your child does not use their phone dur-

ing the school day. We want to encourage students to engage in conversations and 

reduce time spent on social media while at school. 

Thank you for your continued support. We wish you a restful Easter break and look 

forward to another successful term ahead. 



Sister Act Production 

Those of us who managed to get tickets to the latest school performance will 

consider ourselves to be lucky indeed. The latest production by the Arts            

Department was an absolute belter.  

 

Sister Act (the musical) is taken 

from the film of the same name 

and tells the story of an aspiring 

singer who witnesses a crime and 

has to go into hiding, in a convent!  

 

Initially she finds the life a struggle before 

getting involved with their choir, a disparate 

group of apparently tone deaf sisters. Here 

she whips them into shape and gets them to 

feel the joy of music and in passing helps to 

raise funds to save the church.  

 

Eventually her cover is blown and 

the gangsters come looking but she 

is saved by her childhood friend 

and soon to be sweetheart, the         

l ocal police detective. 

 



 

Those who know the original film 

will remember the songs but also the 

humour and this came through in 

spades.  

 

 

Strong performances by all the lead        

characters showed some inspired casting 

but for many the break out star will be 

Martha. Her character of Sister Mary          

Roberts was on point and her solo was 

flawless. Strong performances by all the 

lead cast of Esther, Summer , Harrison and 

Lukas meant there was strength in every scene. Excellent comedic turns 

given by Ella, Leia and Felix added to this strength making this                    

performance one to remember 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It only remains to thank all those volunteers, students and staff behind the 

scenes in the band and the technical area for making the running flow 

effortlessly. 



BBA Iftar 2025  

On the evening of 20th March we had the pleasure of hosting our annual 

BBA Iftar, welcoming 50 students along with their families. The evening was 

made even more special by the generous food donations from several staff 

members and families, allowing us to celebrate our diversity in a truly         

wonderful way. 

A heartfelt thank you to Ms Chowdhury for coordinating the event and to Ms 

Korimbocus for leading the Culture Club, both of whom contributed               

significantly to the success of the evening. 



Science Week 2025 

National Science Week was celebrated from the 10th-14th March. 

As ever, the Science Department  had a variety of activities for the            

students to engage with. 

As part of Science Week, Mr Campbell from Mosaic 

came into school to deliver sessions to all our Year 7 

classes about art in astronomy. He started by            

introducing different scientists from very diverse 

backgrounds and how they started working in          

science and what they achieved. He then explained 

the crossover between science and art before      

showing different images of space. Students then 

had to guess whether they were created by an artist 

or photographed through a telescope or via a satellite.  

As part of Science Week, Year 8s undertook a CSI investigation in to a 

crime scene.  The students dressed up, 

explored the crime scene and took           

photographs whilst collecting evidence. 

Analysis of the evidence was then carried 

out back in the labs. Analysis included 

shoe prints, DNA, hair and (fake) drug 

samples for testing.   

Fun was had by all who took part and the students got to experience real 

life use of science and solve a crime! 



Celebrating Success with Creative Writing Club  

If you pass by SC4 afterschool on a Tuesday, you may hear the clattering of keyboards and the          
tell-tale crinkling of a biscuit packets. That’s the sound of our young writers hard at work: drafting 
and redrafting their short stories and poems.  

Our aspiring authors have been submitting their work to as many competitions as they can get their 
ink stained hands on (metaphorically speaking of course). The moment a new competition opens, 
they are ready with another story to fire back. Their dedication is relentless! 

I am delighted to announce that some of our students will be published in the upcoming Young 
Writers anthologies, set to be published later this year (keep your eyes peeled). Until then, please 
read the winning stories below, along with some other notable examples from CWC.  

Something sparked your imagination? You are welcome to join our friendly and welcoming club 
every Tuesday 3-4pm in SC4. Bring snacks. Biscuits often provided. 

It Runs in the Family by Yara Bahman 

 

Run: the last word Fen’s mother said to him before she fell, the knife still in her back.  

Fen stood staring at his mother’s killer, there was something familiar about him, his navy-
blue eyes, set jaw and smirk, but he didn’t have time to stop and think. Fen pulled the foot 
long knife out of his mother’s back and charged towards him.  

He hit his target.  

As the killer slowly bled to death, Fen stood washing the knife clean of blood then he saw it 
reflected back in the blade: his eyes, navy-blue, his jaw set, smirk wide and wicked…  

What Lurks Beneath the Sea by Fleur Berenice 

I was shipwrecked on a raft. I knew no one was coming to save me. Tap-Tap. The sound came 
to me fast like the tapping of a pencil. Perhaps it was a creature or even a stick stuck under the 
raft. Tap-Tap. This time was no accident. I grabbed the oar beside me and plunged it into the 
water hoping to feel whatever was making that sound only to find it tugged out of my hand. My 
blood ran cold. I tried rowing away with my remaining oar, but I found myself stuck right where I 
started. Whatever was making that sound wasn’t going to let me go so easily. The sounds grew 
stronger like a fist on oak. TAP-TAP. 

Suddenly waves reared up, towering over my raft. They fought with the wind in the sky forging 
their way past. I braced myself. I was faced with a force more brutal than a volcanic eruption. It 
caused my bones to shudder and brought a bucket-full of blood to my mouth. Maybe, I died 



 

Screwhead Scientist by Michael Woodman 

All was peaceful in EVILABS 473. Stanley Screwhead was mixing tiger blood with spider          
poison. If mixed correctly, it would create a chemical to remove EVILABS 473’s biggest enemy, 
the so-called people’s favourite Bertie Brainiac, famous for defeating 26 villains who worked 
at EVILABS 473 and 147 villains in total. After mixing the tiger blood and spider poison, holding 
his nose he wrapped some garibaldis and fig rolls into spider legs and dropped them into the 
mixture. But... he accidentally dropped a gerbil’s tail into the mixture as well.   

“Oops.” He said and gulped it down.   

The chemicals exploded and filled Stanley’s mouth. His mouth started to foam. His eyeballs 
popped. His guts ripped in half. His blood squeezed out from his feet and landed on his face. 

“That was refreshing. I enjoyed that,” he said.   

At that moment, his companion, Nathan Nailhead, the notorious villain and Stanley’s best friend 
walked inside.   

“Is everything alright?” he asked, eyeing Stanley’s chin which was dripping onto the floor.  

Stanley found himself thinking heroic thoughts. Me and Nathan can’t be friends anymore, he 
thought. I’ve got to do something to stop this organisation.  

He slapped Nathan hard.   

“What was that for?!” he exclaimed. “We’re on the same side, remember!”  

Surprise by Talia Hayward  

IN A MOMENTS HEARTBEAT, WHERE SHADOWS PLAY 

SURPRISES WHISPER SOFTLY, IN AN UNECPECTED WAY 

A FLOWER IN BLOOM, IN THE CHILL OF THE NIGHT  

TURNS MUNDANE TO MAGIC, RELEAVLING THE LIGHT  

A KNOCK AT THE DOOR, A VOICE FROM THE PAST  

A GIFT WRAPPED IN RIBBONS, EMBRACE THE UNKNOWN  

LET YOUR SPIRIT TAKE FLIGHT,  

FOR LIFES SWEETEST TREASURES ARE FOUND IN DELIGHT  

A CHANCE MEETING BLOOMS IN A CROWDED CAFÉ  

TWO SOULS INTERTWINING IN A BEAUTIFUL SWAY 

EACH HEARTBEAT IN THE TAPESTRY OF LIFE  



CLF Swim Gala 

Monday 24th March 

 

A second swim gala of the term with the school entering a team supported by 

Mr Solari and Mr Crow. Below is a list of students that went to the gala: 

 

Tegan , Archie ,Dom, Maia, Liam, Solange, Lily, Lilia, Jackson, Ralph  

 

It was a fabulous evening with some fantastic results. Here are just a 

few highlights.... Lilia  in 3rd place in the 50M Backstroke, Achie coming 3rd in 

the intermediate Butterfly, Maia coming in 1st in the 50M Freestyle and 

Butterfly too! An all round amazing event, thank you swimmers and well done 

to all that took part. 

Early in the term, the school 

entered a team into the CLF 

Swim Gala. This was a first for 

the school. 

The team listed opposite on 

the certificate performed        

admirably for a 5th pace finish 

overall. 

 

The school intends to create 

more opportunities for the 

swimmers in the school to 

perform. 



BBA U16 Basketball Team  

Our U16 Boys had an incredible run in the Dynamik National Schools Com-

petition 2024/25, winning four out of five games in our pool and advancing 

to Round 3 of the playoffs! They secured dominant wins, including a huge 

83-48 victory over last year’s champions, Bristol Met, along with triumphs 

against Sir Thomas Rich’s (51-31), Clifton High (77-46), Millfield (76-36), and 

Charlton (56-37). 

We want to celebrate and reward these dedicated players who continue to 

show their passion for basketball—training during breaks, lunches, and 

even in challenging weather conditions. Their hard work and team spirit are 

an inspiration to our school community. 

This competition highlights not just their talent but also the incredible          

support and camaraderie among our students. We’re so proud of their     

achievements, and we can’t wait to see what’s next! 



Engineering 

This term we hosted a group of Bristol University students who are part of 

'Engineers Without Borders'.  They talked to our three Y10 Engineering      

classes about the difference between renewable and fossil fuels and the 

challenges in providing electricity to developing countries and villages in       

remote locations. 

 

The Y10 students then had to design and build their own wind turbines in 

groups of 4.  The turbines were tested and the winning team awarded a 

small prize.  Students were fully engaged in the workshops and had a lot of 

fun building and watching their designs being tested.  above. 



School Council  

Every term the Student Council reviews what 

students are saying about the school - the 

good and the bad. The School Council reps 

then work with the school to try and address 

the issues. 

What is working well at BBA? 

People like the water fountains as they are cold and fresh. 

The Thorpe Park Trip for exceptionally well-behaved students is great as 

we have a lot of fun with our friends. 

Year 7s like the effort put into the camp trip. 

Year 11s like the colours for the leavers hoodies and the fact they can 

were them instead of their blazers. 

Students enjoyed Crazy Hair Day for Comic Relief – especially the glitter. 

Students still like the longer lunch. 

Year 11s like going on the astro turf at break and lunch times. 

People like Fish’n’Chip Friday. 

Some students are excited about the Easter Ski Trip. 



School Council  

You said … 
  

We did … 

You said you wanted blazers to become           

optional 

We had a meeting with Ms Cusack about 

this and she has agreed to make blazers 

optional from the next academic year. The 

uniform policy will be changed to state you 

can either wear a BBA logo V-neck jumper 

or a blazer. 

You said you wanted to improve                   

behavioural policies in this school 

We are in the process of arranging a 

meeting with Ms. Curtis to discuss reforms 

in the rules and sanctions in school. 

You said you wanted more non-school           

uniform days 

We will discuss this with Ms Cusack and 

try to arrange one for Term 5.                    

Unfortunately, this term has been busy 

with World Book Day and Comic Relief. 

You said you wanted to know the menu for 

lunchtimes 

From Term 5, the weekly menu will be 

shared in the House task during tutor 

time. 

You said you wanted school to be a safer 

place 

We had a meeting with the head of safe-

guarding (Mr Clements) to talk about this 

and we have drafted a poster to publicise 

ways to stay safe. Hopefully this will be 

displayed up and around the school soon. 

You said you wanted a quiet space at lunch 

times 

  

We are working on this! We have emailed 

some teachers that may be able to                

supervise this, and we are currently trying 

to find a room to hold this in. Watch this 

space. 

You said that we needed to advertise 

House points and positive behaviour more. 

Star students are now celebrated in the 

street each week for Skip the Queue            

passes. We are also hoping to add a          

student of the term for each House. 



School Council  

CLF PUPIL PARLIAMENT ATTENDED BY APRIL, ENOCH AND ANGEL 

The CLF Big Parliament is made up of students from every school within 

the CLF from Year 2 all the way to Sixth Form. It is really exciting to attend 

these meetings, learn more about how the CLF is run and represent the 

views of BBA students at a higher level.  

This term we had a great discussion on sustainability. We discussed how 

we can increase renewable energy production in our schools and how 

some schools in the CLF are already producing their own renewable         

energy. BBA is the largest non Post-16 school in Bristol. We have a large 

roof and large parking space. We suggested that if we cover the roofs and 

the parking spaces with solar panels on top, we could produce our own 

energy at a large scale with 0 carbon emissions. A senior member of CLF 

trust said that they would investigate the matter and would like to work 

with us to make BBA more environmentally friendly. However, he also told 

us that BBA ranked quite highly amongst the other CLF schools for             

sustainability and therefore other schools would have to be prioritised 

first. For now it is really important that we all do our bit for the                   

environment, reduce our paper use, walk or cycle to school and recycle 

our waste.  

The CLF Big Parliament is a forum for 

representatives from student bodies 

across the federation to come together 

and discus issues that affect the whole 

federation. 



Academy Appeal for Sports Equipment. 

With Year 11 leaving shortly, it’s a great time to think about donating old but 

usable kit to the school. We will put a bucket in reception for Year 11 when 

they come in during term 5. Once they have finished with their PE kits, 

please drop them at reception. Donations of PE kit would be really welcome. 

Thank you for your support. As ever, boots suitable for the 4G pitch are          

always very welcome. 

The PE Department  

 

Appeal for sports kit 



Year 7 

Ms Griffiths 

Associate  

Assistant  

Principal 

Mr Iwan Jones  

Head of Year 

Mr Carstairs 

Pastoral  

Support  

Officer 

Ms Buckingham 

Pastoral 

Support  

Leader 

Contact details: BBAYear7Team@clf.uk 





Year 7 Boys Football 

Monday 31st March 

Sixteen BBA students proudly and enthusiastically took to the astro in an               

entertaining friendly fixture with KOA. Whilst the scoreline may not have been 

in our favour (a goal filled 4-7 loss) it didn't prevent our students from demon-

strating some excellent personal qualities along with genuine potential.  

 The Y7 Boys took ownership of this fixture from the first minute, running roll-

ing substitutions with independence and complete confidence and showing 

just exactly how much it means to them to represent the school. Each student 

fully acknowledging the importance of equal pitch time. The end of the first 

half saw our students 1-5 down, but an encouraging and resilient second half 

performance saw the game end 4-7.  

 The boys football season will 

continue (a little bit) after the 

easter break but it was really re-

freshing to see just how much it 

meant to those boys last night to 

represent their school. My thanks 

go to the team for representing 

our school community in such a 

positive manner.  

 Match Day Squad, Jake, Lucas , Amarion, Oscar, Azar, Ashton, Emrhys, Eduardo, 

Bobby (C) , Oli, George, Finely, Filip, Redley, Ted   

 Player of the Match - George  



U14 Girls Sport 
Wednesday 5th March 

The year 7s attended a football match at St Bernadette's. Unfortunately, one of 

our players dropped out which left us short of a player. St Bernadette's had 12 

players and played with 11. This meant that St Bernadette's had the advantage 

from the very start. Not only this, but most of the team were also in year 8. 

The girls were very nervous however, they conducted themselves very well,          

remained calm and encouraged one another through the game. The first half 

ended with the score being 4-0 to St Bernadette's . During the second half, St  

Bernadette's decided to drop a player. Within the first 2.5 minutes, Amari 

scored followed by another goal from Naiya. We ended the game with the 

score being 7-2 to St .Bernadette's  The sideline, teacher and students praised 

the girls at the end of the game emphasising that they could not believe that 

they were all in year 7. The girls also received very positive comments from a 

PE teacher from Kings Oak who was watching the game. 

Overall, it was a brilliant game, and the girls worked extremely hard!  

Player of the match - Amari  



Wednesday 5th March  

On Wednesday afternoon after school we travelled to Whitehall Rugby club to 

take part in a T1 Rugby tournament against a wide variety of different schools. 

The afternoon was a complete success, with all the girls having lots of fun!       

Student learnt new skills, and had the opportunity to play against schools from 

all over the city.  

It was an amazing afternoon where the girls came away with a new found            

understanding of the game, as well as a free scrunchie hair band and were also 

fed at the end so kindly by Whitehall receiving biscuits, crisps and lots more 

snacks!  

The players of the matches across the different games were:  

Delphine , Keziah , Lily  

Participants: 

Lily, Poppy, Theodora, Amelia, Vanessa  

Rosie, Yara, Delphine, Keziah, Madison 

U14 Girls Sport 



Year 8 

Contact details: BBAYear8Team@clf.uk 





Year 9 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr O’Callaghan 

Pastoral Support 

Leader 

Abigail Hamblett 

Pastoral Support 

Officer 

Ms Milburn 

Associate Assistant 

principle 

Contact details: BBAYear9Team@clf.uk 

For the volunteering section in 

DofE this group of pupils chose 

to support Stepping Stone. This 

is a school in Malawi that need 

supports for educational               

resources, building structure and 

making the school colourful  

https://

butterflyspacemalawi.com/. 

These pupils planned and            

delivered a tuck shop for Parents 

Evening and option evening. These were extremely successful and thank you to 

anyone that supported. The total raised is £261.04.  

Stepping Stone has told me that the money raised can go towards painting a 

mural!  

https://butterflyspacemalawi.com/
https://butterflyspacemalawi.com/


Year 9 Art 



Year 9 Art 

Year 9 Homework Success 



Year 10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Baker  

Head of Year 

 

Mr Hall 

Pastoral Support  

Leader 

Mr Ferguson 

Associate  

Assistant  

Principal 

Amber Smith 

Pastoral  

Support Officer 

Contact details: BBAYear10Team@clf.uk 

YEAR 10 MATHS FEAST 

A massive thank you to the students who represented BBA at the 

Bristol Maths Feast. Well done on demonstrating  exceptional 

teamwork and  perseverance! 

Amori 

Dillon 

Muhammad       

Belle  

Lien 

Ava 

 



Year 10 Football 
Wednesday 19th March  

Our  Y10 boys took on Trinity Academy in a goal packed fixture that saw BBA take the points in 

a 7-5 victory. However, there is a much bigger and rewarding story to tell.  

Firstly, the squad was very depleted due to absences. This is where the good news starts! A 

special mention to Roman and Dylan , who were so determined to ensure that the fixture went 

ahead, they took it upon themselves to draft players. Both students demonstrated outstanding 

leadership and incredible ownership in ensuring that this fixture went ahead. As a result of 

this, Will, Dillon, Denis and Jacob all made their BBA football debuts. They all more than played 

their part in an enjoyable evening.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here is the heartwarming bit, Trinity had encouraged one of their EHCP students to take part 

in the fixture. He played his heart out and never gave up on a lost cause. However, during the 

game there was a mutual agreement that the student in question must score a goal. Low and 

behold the Trinity student had his moment centre stage with a lovely finish in the bottom left 

hand corner from close range. The euphoria and heartfelt enjoyment as both teams came            

together to celebrate such a moment, to me demonstrated exactly what school sport is all 

about. I was so proud to see our students a part of such a special moment. Our students can 

really make special things happen! 

 

Player of the Match (joint) - Dillon and Will  

 



Year 10 Art 



Year 10 Art 



Year 11 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Green 

Associate  

Assistant  

Principal 

SLT link 

Mr Sanday 

Pastoral  

Support  

Leader 

Mr Withers 

Academic  

Year  

Lead 

Ms Kaur 

Pastoral  

Support  

Officer 

Contact details: BBAYear11Team@clf.uk 

Monday 10th March 

The Y11 boys football season kicked off , with a battling display away to          

Fairfield High School. A closely contested fixture but a game where our         

students displayed some exceptional personal qualities. A goal scoring debut 

for Valentine, whose relentless pressing and work rate paid off as BBA took a 

lead into the second half.  

Despite the tireless work rate from BBA, the physical power of Fairfield's 

centre forward finally made it's impact as he struck the equalising goal. Our 

students came off the pitch proud of their efforts and fully acknowledging 

that a score draw away from home was a very good result.  

A special mention to Shayzan, Solly and Aman who all stepped in at the 

11th hour to ensure we were able to field a side for this game. The player of 

match was awarded to Elliott, who not only put in a brilliant performance 

(playing out of position) but also should tremendous leadership and really 

led by example throughout the game. His leadership really helped the team 

throughout the game. 



Year 11 Art 

Finn 
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The first of the Year 9 expeditions has been out and successfully completed 

their expeditions. Bearing in mind these took place in March we were                

incredibly lucky with the weather 

The expeditions are a real achievement for the students and they have to 

demonstrate true resilience to keep going, even when things get tough. 

The second expedition goes out in the first week back after Easter, between 

Wednesday 23rd and Thursday 24th April. 

Astronomy club 

What a term! Planetary alignments, partial solar eclipses and event a potential 

super nova. The skies have been busy since the last newsletter. 

This term the club has focussed on the Sun, Moon and Earth and their interac-

tions before we have moved on to celestial observations. 

Expect you student members to be asking to go outside so they can go constel-

lation spotting over the holidays as we are predicted some good weather and 

the nights are still quite long. 

Be sure to wrap up warm  though, star gazing is not the warm loving types! 



   Local Enrichment Opportunities 








